
From: Sarah Rayfield
To: M25 Junction 10
Cc: Mark Weston; Bob Milton
Subject: RE: Interested Party - M25 junction 10a Wisley
Date: 18 December 2019 16:17:25
Attachments: FW J10 A3M25 Preliminary meeting 12th November.msg

Dear Eleanor
 
Thank you for your email and I see that it will not be possible now for BHS to sign up as an
interested party despite our having been involved in making representations since the earliest
days of the project.  I have been signed up to the Highways England project page for this project
since its inception and suspect that Bob Milton will have been too and so it is a great shame that
it seems that, for whatever reason, the notification for this registration requirement was not
alerted via the website and so our opportunity was missed. 
 
As we are unable to register as an Interested Party, I note your paragraph remarking on the
Examining Authority (ExA) having the discretion to accept submissions by those who are not
Interested Persons and allow them to speak at hearings.  May we request that the BHS might be
allowed to speak at future meetings/hearings where IPs would be permitted to speak and that
the representations made thus far by Bob Milton are considered as part of the hearing?
 
Kind regards
Sarah Rayfield
 

Sarah Rayfield
Access Field Officer, London & South East

The British Horse Society

Abbey Park, Stareton, Kenilworth
Warwickshire  CV8 2XZ

Telephone: 02476 840713 

Email: sarah.rayfield@bhs.org.uk

Website: www.bhs.org.uk  
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Dear Mr Milton, 



 



Thank you for your email below sent on behalf of the British Horse Society (BHS).



 



I’d be grateful if you would confirm if you are formally representing the BHS as an organisation, and you have their approval to do so, or if you are an interested member and we may expect others from BHS to comment?  



 



As you will be aware, neither yourself nor BHS are a registered Interested Party to the examination and therefore have no formal status and will not receive alerts direct from us.  You may wish to consider if you/BHS are able to apply under s102A to become an interested party.  There are certain categories under which you can apply: anyone applying will need to have a legal interest in the land.  If you think this will apply the form can be found here: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/interested-party-request-form.php?project=TR010030.  Your request will be passed to the Examining Authority who will decide if you meet the criteria in the legislation and if you can then be treated as an Interested Party. 



 



However, the project page on our website (please see below) will be kept up to date.  If you’ve not already done so you can sign up to email alerts, via the box on the right hand side of the page, to receive automatic updates on the project.



https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/south-east/m25-junction-10a3-wisley-interchange-improvement/?ipcsection=overview



 



The Examining Authority (ExA) has the discretion to accept submissions by those who are not Interested Persons and allow them to speak at hearings.  Please note, if the hearings are particularly busy then seating and opportunity to speak is prioritised for Affected Persons and Interested Parties.



 



In terms of the hearings, you are welcome to attend any or all of the hearings being held.  Please note, however, that the purpose of the Issue Specific Hearing being held at 2pm on Tuesday 12 November is to examine the drafting of the draft Development Consent Order, not to discuss specific environmental topic areas in any detail, for which there may be a hearing later in the examination. The purpose of the Preliminary Meeting (10am) is to discuss how the Examination is to be run and the Open Floor Hearing (6pm) is to hear from interested parties on the points that concern them, although it won’t be a detailed discussion of the matters.  If you wish to amend your hearing attendance please let me know by return.  Agendas for the Issue Specific Hearing and the Open Floor Hearing will be published on the project page sometime in the next day or so. 



 



Kind regards,



 







 



Eleanor Church
Case Manager, National Infrastructure Planning
The Planning Inspectorate
Room 3K, Kite Wing, Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol, BS1 6PN



Web (PINS): https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate



Web (NI): https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/
Twitter: @PINSgov
Email: eleanor.church@planninginspectorate.gov.uk
Telephone: 0303 444 5268



Helpline: 0303 444 5000



P Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments. 



Please note I do not work on Fridays.



 



This communication does not constitute legal advice.
Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.



 



From: Bob Milton <bobmilton@kilnsidefarm.co.uk> 
Sent: 24 October 2019 12:44
To: M25 Junction 10 <M25Junction10@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>
Cc: Sarah Rayfield BHS <sarah.rayfield@bhs.org.uk>; Helen Rudkin <helenrudkin@hotmail.co.uk>; Kieran Foster <kieran.foster@gmail.com>; Tim Harrold <tim.harrold@btinternet.com>; wisleyactiongroup@gmail.com; Colin Sandford <1colinsandford@gmail.com>
Subject: J10 A3/M25 Preliminary meeting 12th November



 



Dear Sirs



I wish to speak at the Issue specific hearing on behalf of the British Horse Society on the following



1.	Equestrian access across the A3 / M25 interchange

2.	Address the issues surrounding the past and present exchange land 

3.	Address the issues surrounding the two-way multiuse track alongside the A3 to the new Access road to Wisley common. 



a.	Is this to be a right of way or part of the carriageway set aside for all non-motorised users eg a type of horse margin

b.	Address the issue of modern high-powered cycle and cycle helmet lights moving against the road traffic flow.



4.	Address the issues surrounding the equestrian access around the junction connecting the RoW/highway network and the common land and public open space lands and any exchange land

5.	There is no requirement for SCC [request to SoCGs] to address the impact on the public’s right to air and exercise and open recreation on the registered commons including s193 LPA 1925 and that land held under the Open Spaces Act 1910.



 



Bob Milton



 



Kilnside Farm



 



https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/wp-content/ipc/uploads/projects/TR010030/TR010030-000323-Rule%206%20Letter%20final.pdf
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